Women Transcending Boundaries

Notes from 9-22-02

35 women attended today’s meeting, including 15 first-timers. Jowonio School, 3049 E Genesee, is now the permanent home for WTB meetings.

re: WTB anniversary 

Betsy Wiggins, co-chair, noted the date – the one-year anniversary of the first meeting of Betsy and Danya in Betsy’s kitchen – the foundation for WTB. Betsy reported that more than 100 women have attended meetings. The tally of countries in which WTB women have lived includes: Algeria, Bangladesh, Belgium, Bosnia, Brazil, Burma, Canada, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, England, Egypt, France, Germany, Japan, Jordan, Kashmir, Lebanon, Malaysia, Mexico, Pakistan, Philippines, Poland, South Africa, and United Arab Emirates.  The diversity includes women ages 20-70+ and from a variety of professions. 

Danya Wellmon, co-chair, read the Vision Statement: "We are an egalitarian community of women coming together to respect and learn more about each others' various spiritual beliefs, and common concerns. It is our intent to share our experiences with the wider community, to educate and to serve." 

re: International Fundraising Dinner


A first for WTB – an international fundraising dinner is set for Sunday, Oct. 27, 5:30, hosted by Dewitt Community Church.


Featured speaker is Nuzhat Ahmed, a physician from Philadelphia, who will show slides and speak about IBTIDA (meaning beginning) a volunteer, non-religious, non-political organization her family started to educate Pakistani children in two villages (see www.ibtida.org). Romana Hosain told of the great need for literacy in this area of Pakistan and explained the growing success of the two schools Nuzhat’s family has started.   

The schools have many needs and want to expand. Romana explained that mothers of the children in the school are begging for learning – they want to read signs when they take the bus, learn to take measurements for better sewing and understand how to count money at the market.  Romana explained that it only costs $35 US to educate a child for a year. 


 The dinner features fabulous dishes from Algeria, Bangladesh, Egypt, India, Jordan, Pakistan and Turkey, made by women from the masjid (Islamic Society). The dinner cost is being kept low at $10 as an encouragement for lots of women to attend. All money goes to IBTIDA. Women attending will also have the opportunity to donate or pledge to IBTIDA.


Ideas from Barbara Fought about how to ensure a good crowd:

*one-on-one personal invitations

*buy a table of 8 and invite friends to come 

*recruit 7 others from your work, circle of friends and religious organization to join you at a table.


TICKET INFORMATION:  For reservations, call Molly King at 446-0146 (after Sept. 30) You can pay at the door, but please do pay for the tickets you reserve. 

re: Service Projects/Volunteer  opportunities


Nancy Riffer reported about two service projects designed for WTB members to work together and do good, while getting to know each other: 

Refugee Resettlement program needs volunteers to help refugees understand American culture. [For example, many don’t understand what “junk mail” is and that they don’t need to contribute to all appeals.] WTBers would be paired with a family.  The program also needs persons willing to train to be teachers for a course on citizenship skills for refugees. 


The Dorothy Day House is a place for women in crisis, due to loss of home, domestic violence, unemployment or other.  WTBers can volunteer a few hours or on a regular basis. Someone could make curtains for the playroom. Others could go and prepare a meal and share it with residents.


Danya reported on Help the Needy, an organization that has been sending clothing and food to Iraq. It is now starting a Food Pantry (using food provided by the Food Bank) in the Hawley Ave. area of Syracuse. After renovation, the facility should be open in October. WTB members can work together here. 

WTB leaders are still making contacts for the ESOL literacy program in which WTB members could be trained to teach women in the area who want to learn to read. Details forthcoming. 

re: small group discussion

A potential war with Iraq became the main topic for the one-hour small group discussions. Nancy Riffer designed a series of questions so women first got to know each other and then moved into discussing their feelings and concerns in a creative way, without using the usual politically charged speech. One unique question was: if you were an animal and could talk to President Bush, what animal would you be and what would you say? Most people agreed we could have gone on discussing another hour! 

re: literacy project


Ruth Colvin, founder of Literacy Volunteers of America and Core Group member, updated WTB on her work in developing literacy materials in Urdu. Several WTB women from Pakistan are helping with the translations. She is testing out the new materials with Romana Hosain’s daughter, who now knows 50 words in Urdu. Ruth says the translation is a slow process but she is excited about it.  IBTIDA is interested in using these materials in its schools. 

re: upcoming events of interest 


October 1.  SU Prof. Mehrzad Boroujerdi lectures on “War on Iraq: Understanding U.S. Policy Beyond Saddam.” Sponsored by Muslim Student Association. Maxwell Aud at SU. 7:30 p.m. 

October 24. Feminist Muslim theologian Riffat Hassan lectures on feminism and Islam. Everson Museum. Sponsored by Planned Parenthood. 5 p.m. Reservations required: 475 5540 x 226

October 27. WTB International Fundraising Dinner. Dewitt Community Church, 3600 E. Erie Blvd. (across from Shoppingtown Mall). Featured speaker Dr. Nuzhat Ahmad, Philadelphia and food from eight countries.

November 14. Writer Morie Khalili Nasiri speaks on the condition of women and children in Afghanistan. Fundraiser for Afghan Women and Children’s Relief Project of CNY (housed at Temple Society of Concord) fund-raiser.  Money goes to Doctors Without Borders, Save the Children and American Jewish World Service. Temple Concord. 7 p.m.

re: WTB contacts

Core Group members are: Arlene Baker, Magda Bayoumi, Phyllis Berman, Roko Sherry  Chayat, Ruth Colvin, Barbara Fought, Romana Hosain,  Molly King, Jeanette Powell and Nancy Riffer.

Volunteer opportunities/service projects: Nancy Riffer, nriffer@twcny.rr.com  471-0383

Mailing list/communication/publicity:  Barbara Fought, bcfought@syr.edu 446 7656


WTB International Dinner tickets: (after 9/30): Molly King, 446 0146, kingmg@netzero.com,

Co-chairs:


Betsy Wiggins, bwggins@twcny.rr.com 446.1694


Danya Wellmon, wellmond@msn.com  687.3551

